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Divestment of the Nitinol business - information update 
 
 
With regard to the binding agreement announced on January 9, 2023 for the sale of the Nitinol business to 
the US company Resonetics, SAES Getters S.p.A. informs that SAES Getters S.p.A. and Resonetics have each 
received a request for additional information from the U.S. Federal Trade Commission (FTC) in connection 
with the hypothetical sale of the US subsidiaries Memry Corporation and SAES Smart Materials, Inc. 
 
The procedure, known as a "Second Request" under the Hart Scott-Rodino Antitrust Improvements Act, 
extends the waiting period before the parties can close the transaction until 30 days after SAES Getters and 
Resonetics (and certain affiliates thereof) have substantially complied with the request (which is expected to 
take some months). 
 
SAES Getters and Resonetics intend to actively cooperate with the U.S. Antitrust Authority in providing all 
requested information in order to complete the transaction according to the already announced timelines. 
 
The information provided in this press release was subject to a delay procedure in accordance with current 
legislation, which was opened in recent days. 
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